BEFORE THE PUBLIC SERVICE COMMISSION

OF THE STATE OF MISSOURI

In The Matter of a Request for Expansion of

)

the St. Louis Metropolitan Calling Area Plan to 
)

include the exchanges of Washington, Union,  
)
Case No. TO-2005-0141

Wright City, St. Clair, Marthasville, Beaufort, 
)

Foley and Warrenton.




)

Office of the Public COUNSEL’S STATUS report

A conference was held on Wednesday, April 6, 2005, to discuss the Office of the Public Counsel request of to expand the present St. Louis Metropolitan Calling Area Plan to include the exchanges of Washington, Union, Wright City, St. Clair, Marthasville, Beaufort, Foley and Warrenton as an optional Tier 6.


During the conference, it appeared that there would be little progress toward resolution of any issues.  The primary point raised by SBC was that existing calling plans already addressed the consumer’s needs so there was little value in expanding the MCA. SBC proposed identifying to Public Counsel its calling plans that would meet the needs and concerns of the customers in those exchanges. 

On Wednesday, April 13, 2005, representatives of Public Counsel and SBC discussed the feasibility of further exploring the degree of community interest in the MCA now that some two years have passed since Public Counsel filed community petitions and received customer complaints on the lack of adequate calling plans after Local Plus was ended.  Rather than proceed with creating same tariffs and revenue estimates, Public Counsel and SBC have agreed that they could begin to collect necessary data informally. In particular, they believe it would be beneficial to further discuss the communities’ needs and wants and to “take the temperature” of the communities involved to see if demand for MCA still exists to justify proceeding.  Rather than just proceed on a course of litigation, Public Counsel believes that it is worth the time and effort to further discuss this issue which, if taken to hearing, will no doubt be the most contentious issue and the issue central to any PSC determination.  


In light of the foregoing, Public Counsel anticipates a short delay before filing its final recommended MCA proposal to discuss the matter with SBC.  In any event, Public Counsel anticipates filing its final recommendation in this case not later than April 29, 2005.
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